Henderson County Homeless Coalition/Balance of State Meeting

February 9, 2016, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center Meeting Room

Next Meeting: March 8th, 2016, 10 AM

Present:  Michael Absher, Shelby Ball, Chris Berg, Bart Brown, Kathleen Carr, Kristin Dunn, Frank Edney, Mike Gannon, Romella Hart-O’Keefe, Lee Henderson-Hill, Trina Hill, SJ Hightower, Ron Howard, Bayleigh Janusik, David Jacklin, Sarah Kowalak, Sarah Lancaster, Marian Lowry, Kim MacNish, Kristen Martin, Susan McKenzie, Anita Oldham, Judie Sloan, Sharon Tirrell, Austin Watson, Lance Goller, Mandolyn Orrell, S. McElhawey
Trina Hill opened the meeting and will facilitate.

Introductions and Agency Updates 

Trina said the Dept. of Social Services has funds in two accounts: CIP is a crisis intervention fund for utilities, fuel & electric bill and LIEAP is the main utility assistance program, operating as a credit to bills. Both are low-income targeted assistance programs.
Austin Watson reported  Joseph’s Outreach Center is feeding 50-100 on Sundays; they are open S-M-W for showers and laundry, averaging 6-8 daily, and will also help with referrals and job applications.
Lindsay Smith reported a successful fundraiser last Friday, and thanked those who came. Some auction items may still be picked up at Housing Assistance Corporation.
Kristen Dunn represented the Henderson County Young Leaders Program (hcylp.org) which is assisting in elementary schools for student skill building.
Frank Edney and Susan McKenzie of the school district HELP program said they have identified 230 cases of students in need so far this year. The program welcomes a new Title I tutor who is assisting kids in the Safelight and Rescue Mission shelters.
Lance Goller with Blue Ridge Community Health Services reports their 7th Avenue health center offers a clinic on Thursday afternoons, and a case worker is available there most workdays.  Mandolyn Orrell introduced herself as a BRCHS outreach worker doing blood pressure and diabetes screening at the Free Clinic and other settings, ACA enrollment, and serves the larger community at breakfast and lunch sessions at the Rescue Mission.
S.J. Hightower says Pisgah Legal is also continuing ACA enrollment assistance (for qualifying situations) even though the general deadline for 2016 has passed.
Kristen Martin of Thrive welcomes referrals to the Clubhouse program, and notes they now can serve as payee for SSDI and SSI recipients who have trouble managing their money.
Sarah Kowalak with United Way reminds us that 211 is particularly valuable in poor weather, as it separates searches for ongoing help from the emergency 911 calls.
Judie Sloan of Interfaith Assistance Ministries noted there is 'a lot of dirt moved around' toward beginning their new buildings.
Bart Brown of NC Works is regularly at the BRCC community Education building, where he works with vets with barriers to employment, on resumes, job fair access etc.
Mike Gannon of Homes For Youth suggests visitors to Ianucci's restaurant mention HFY, as the management has agreed to donate 10% of proceeds today to the effort to house teenage girls. The group is continuing to consult with Baptist Childrens' Home on plans.
Kim MacNish of NAMI announced this evening's information session at Pardee Signature Care, featuring Celeste Armentine on stress relief through the TRE program. Another session is set for April 19th with Zack White, to cover hospital social work as it applies to situations of acute mental illness. The Blue Ridge Chapter will initiate another Family to Family 12 session workshop on April 7; please register by phoning 1-888-955-6264.
David Jacklin of Homeward Bound noted they largely work with small private landlords due to client issues with criminal record or similar problems. He asked names of other landlords that might offer units; it’s noted that rents etc. are paid through Homeward Bound, and the clients are caseworker-managed.

Michael Absher of Only Hope WNC said their occupancy on Upward Road is delayed by water entry through the foundation. A contractor is working to seal off this issue, and they hope to move several youth in by March 1. 
Approval of January, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Trina Hill asked for approval of the minutes, as transmitted. Austin Watson moved approval of the minutes as sent out, Anita Oldham second, adopted by common consent.

Balance of State (BoS) Regional Steering Committee 

Trina attended part of the conference call. Mention was made of the federal effort to end veteran homelessness, with criteria and benchmarks offered via a website : www.usich.gov/tools-for-action/criteria-for-ending-veteran-homelessness  Also, the Governor's Office has a task force working on this issue: see  www.ncceh.org/files/6674. Information on geography of and contacts for the related SSVF grants is available at  www.ncceh.org/files/6684 . Balance of State is involved in two work groups as a CoC: Vets at Home (related to the federal effort, above) and work with Public Housing Authorities to encourage preferences to lease to homeless. Any Coalition participant can join BoS calls (held second Tuesdays from 3 to 4) by registering at www.ncceh.org/events/947 Regarding Coordinated Assessment: Regional Committees: Complete NC 211 directory updates and let NCCEH staff know by filling out online form: http://goo.gl/forms/0gO5dnF6Gh 

The PIT (see also below) forms and info will be submitted February 19th, including sheltered, unsheltered, transitional, rapid re-housing and permanent supportive housing persons and families. These will go in the AHAR report to Congress which is so important to create or guide programs and obtain funds. 


SAMHSA (Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration) announced availability for Cooperative Agreements to Benefit Homeless Individuals (CABHI) grant funds: http://www.samhsa.gov/grants/grant-announcements/sm-16-007 

Trina and Brian Alexander will attend an in-person BoS meeting on March 4th from 10 to 4.  

Those interested in permanent supportive housing can participate in the related conference call on Feb. 15 (at 10:30) by registering at www.ncceh.org/events/954 . 

Coordinated Assessment:  David Jacklin, our Coordinated Assessment Council, and others are completing an application to United Way (which was invited) that will be submitted this Friday. The coordinator position being sought will be part-time; David expects it to go full time later. The job description is still in development, but there was some mention of likely candidates and notices of the position when it opens up.  David was asked to outline this effort. He described HUD's requirement that local and regional systems be put in place to direct resources to the more critical or urgent needs; to set priorities and implement them. There is scoring of need through a vulnerability tool, and coordination with HMIS (Homeless Management Information System), a statewide database. The process will help identify gaps in our services- familiar work for David and many others. Henderson County prepared and is implementing a plan, and will describe its related quarterly reports at subsequent Coalition meetings. Ms. Carr asked about funding sought - $40,000.

Point-in-time (PIT) Count:   David Jacklin described his outreach team's effort early on the 28th, exploring tracks in the snow near the railroad line in Balfour, then finding via a bent rail sign a route to two shelters (with some snow damage) with personal stuff, mattresses, etc. He took pictures, which will help our later presentations around the community. 

Seeing what affected people deal with is a humbling experience. The Mission and Safelight had rather heavy use during and related to the snowstorm. Kristen Martin said their team saw a bamboo-thicket encampment behind the county detention center, and other nearby evidence of shelter use. Trina and the DSS team worked in Edneyville and saw places near Ebenezer Baptist, such as a partial log structure in obvious use though not then occupied. Something similar with walls and tarps was seen near Home Depot off of Signal Hill. Others mentioned the Golden Corral and World of Clothing vicinities, and perhaps break-ins at the old Quality Inn. A more complete report will be offered after submission on the 19th. It was noted that Arianna was also working with First Baptist on their outreach for PIT. 

Techniques for improving our work were discussed – collecting caps and scarves to offer, offers of granola bars or McDonalds biscuits... David felt there was benefit in having established teams. He's still unsure of how to get info on those living in their vehicles. We also wonder about reports of overnight stays at WalMart or overnighters at a Waffle House. David expects to get coverage in the Lightning when our reports are completed. The question of a summer count was discussed briefly.

Other: 

Sharon Tirrell said the Community Foundation is working with a Leadership Group on some of these issues, which she finds very hopeful. They will eventually try to determine the potential role of agencies. Kim MacNish asked that our mission and vision be communicated to these actors; Lee Henderson-Hill confirmed this had been done. 
Michael Absher said that a youth video was in preparation that would be shown to NC legislators. It will show providers and formerly homeless youth, though not those currently homeless. 

The meeting was adjourned, to gather again March 8. 
Submitted by:  Chris Berg 


